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NATIONAL INSTITUTE FOR HEALTH AND CARE EXCELLENCE 

Interventional procedures consultation document 

Vaginal transluminal endoscopic 
hysterectomy and adnexal surgery for 

benign gynaecological conditions 

Hysterectomy (surgical removal of the uterus, also called the womb) is a 
treatment for gynaecological conditions, including benign (non-cancerous) 
conditions such as chronic pelvic pain, heavy periods, fibroids or uterine 
prolapse. Adnexal surgery (removing organs around the uterus, such as the 
fallopian tubes and ovaries) may also be done.  

Vaginal transluminal endoscopic surgery is a way of doing hysterectomies and 
adnexal surgery. In this procedure, an endoscope (a thin tube with a camera 
on the end) is passed through a small cut in the vagina (transluminal). The 
uterus, and sometimes the fallopian tubes and ovaries, are then removed 
through the vagina. The aim is to treat the gynaecological condition. Also, 
compared with conventional hysterectomy, this procedure aims to avoid 
scarring on the abdomen and to reduce hospital stay, recovery time, and pain 
and blood loss after surgery. 

NICE is looking at vaginal transluminal endoscopic hysterectomy and adnexal 
surgery for benign gynaecological conditions.  

NICE’s interventional procedures advisory committee met to consider the 
evidence and the opinions of professional experts with knowledge of the 
procedure. 

This document contains the draft guidance for consultation. Your views are 
welcome, particularly: 

• comments on the draft recommendations 

• information about factual inaccuracies 

• additional relevant evidence, with references if possible. 

NICE is committed to promoting equality of opportunity, eliminating unlawful 
discrimination and fostering good relations between people with particular 
protected characteristics and others. 

This is not NICE’s final guidance on this procedure. The draft guidance 
may change after this consultation. 

After consultation ends, the committee will: 

https://www.nice.org.uk/terms-and-conditions
https://www.nice.org.uk/process/pmg28/chapter/introduction
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• meet again to consider the consultation comments, review the evidence 

and make appropriate changes to the draft guidance 

• prepare a second draft, which will go through a resolution process before 

the final guidance is agreed. 

Please note that we reserve the right to summarise and edit comments 
received during consultation or not to publish them at all if, in the reasonable 
opinion of NICE, there are a lot of comments or if publishing the comments 
would be unlawful or otherwise inappropriate. 

Closing date for comments: 22 June 2023 

Target date for publication of guidance: 1 November 2023 

  

https://www.nice.org.uk/terms-and-conditions
https://www.nice.org.uk/process/pmg28/chapter/introduction
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1 Draft recommendations 

1.1 Vaginal transluminal endoscopic hysterectomy and adnexal surgery 

for benign gynaecological conditions should only be used with 

special arrangements for clinical governance, consent, and audit or 

research. Find out what special arrangements mean on the NICE 

interventional procedures guidance page. 

1.2 Clinicians wanting to do vaginal transluminal endoscopic 

hysterectomy and adnexal surgery for benign gynaecological 

conditions should: 

• Inform the clinical governance leads in their healthcare 

organisation. 

• Ensure that people (and their families and carers as appropriate) 

understand the procedure’s safety and efficacy, and any 

uncertainties about these. 

• Take account of NICE’s advice on shared decision making, 

including NICE's information for the public. 

• Audit and review clinical outcomes of everyone having the 

procedure. The main efficacy and safety outcomes identified in 

this guidance can be entered into NICE’s interventional 

procedure outcomes audit tool (for use at local discretion). 

• Discuss the outcomes of the procedure during their annual 

appraisal to reflect, learn and improve.  

1.3 Healthcare organisations should: 

• Ensure systems are in place that support clinicians to collect and 

report data on outcomes and safety for everyone having this 

procedure. 

• Regularly review data on outcomes and safety for this 

procedure. 

https://www.nice.org.uk/terms-and-conditions
https://www.nice.org.uk/about/what-we-do/our-programmes/nice-guidance/interventional-procedures-guidance/recommendations
https://www.nice.org.uk/about/what-we-do/our-programmes/nice-guidance/interventional-procedures-guidance/recommendations
https://www.nice.org.uk/about/what-we-do/our-programmes/nice-guidance/nice-guidelines/shared-decision-making
http://www.nice.org.uk/guidance/IPGXXX/InformationForPublic
https://www.nice.org.uk/About/What-we-do/Our-Programmes/NICE-guidance/NICE-interventional-procedures-guidance
https://www.nice.org.uk/About/What-we-do/Our-Programmes/NICE-guidance/NICE-interventional-procedures-guidance
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1.4 Patient selection should be done by a multidisciplinary team 

including clinicians with specific training in the procedure. 

1.5 This procedure should only be done by an experienced surgeon 

with specific training in this procedure and the ability to convert it to 

a conventional hysterectomy if needed. 

1.6 NICE encourages further research into vaginal transluminal 

endoscopic hysterectomy and adnexal surgery for benign 

gynaecological conditions and may update the guidance on 

publication of further evidence. 

Why the committee made these recommendations 

Evidence is limited on the safety and efficacy of vaginal transluminal 

endoscopic hysterectomy and adnexal surgery for benign gynaecological 

conditions. Although the evidence includes 1 high-quality randomised 

controlled trial for each of hysterectomy and adnexectomy, the rest of the 

evidence is lower quality. This is because most of the studies are 

retrospective (they examine evidence that is already available about the 

procedure) and all studies only include short-term outcomes. Given the high 

number of hysterectomy and adnexal procedures done in the NHS, further 

evidence is needed to better understand safety and which patients this 

procedure will work best for. 

2 The condition, current treatments and 

procedure 

The condition 

2.1 Benign gynaecological conditions refer to non-cancerous conditions 

affecting the female reproductive systems. These include chronic 

pelvic pain, uterine prolapse, fibroids and abnormal vaginal 

bleeding. Left untreated, these conditions can lead to severe and 

prolonged pain, infections, and reduced quality of life. 

https://www.nice.org.uk/terms-and-conditions
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Current treatments 

2.2 The current surgical treatments for this set of conditions includes 

hysterectomy, adnexectomy and myomectomy. Conventional 

hysterectomy (removal of the uterus) is done through a cut in the 

abdomen or through the vagina. There are also laparoscopic 

approaches. 

2.3 An adnexectomy involves removing the ovaries or fallopian tubes. 

This can be done alongside a hysterectomy or on its own. 

2.4 Myomectomies are keyhole or open surgeries which remove 

fibroids that develop around the womb. 

The procedure 

2.5 The vaginal transluminal endoscopic hysterectomy procedure is 

done in a similar way to a conventional vaginal hysterectomy but 

uses an endoscopic view and laparoscopic instruments. The 

patient is placed in the lithotomy position. Under general 

anaesthesia, a circular incision is made in the vagina (around the 

cervix). Following anterior/posterior colpotomy and transecting the 

sacro-uterine ligaments, a keyhole instrument port is then inserted 

to improve access and visibility. The abdominal cavity is accessed 

through the colpotomy and then insufflated. Laparoscopic 

instruments are inserted and the surgery is done in a 

Trendelenburg (head down) position. Then the uterus, fallopian 

tubes or ovaries are removed vaginally (depending on the 

procedure type). Then the instrument port is removed, the 

abdomen is deflated, and the vaginal incision is closed with 

absorbable sutures. 

https://www.nice.org.uk/terms-and-conditions
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3 Committee considerations 

The evidence 

3.1 NICE did a rapid review of the published literature on the efficacy 

and safety of this procedure. This comprised a comprehensive 

literature search and detailed review of the evidence from 

9 sources, which was discussed by the committee. The evidence 

included 1 systematic review (of 1 randomised controlled trial and 5 

retrospective studies), 1 randomised controlled trial, 2 prospective 

case series and 5 retrospective cohort studies. It is presented in the 

summary of key evidence section in the interventional procedures 

overview. Other relevant literature is in the appendix of the 

overview. 

3.2 The professional experts and the committee considered the key 

efficacy outcome to be: procedure success. 

3.3 The professional experts and the committee considered the key 

safety outcomes to be: pain, bleeding, infection, organ injury, 

vaginal prolapse, dyspareunia. 

3.4 There were 48 responses from people who have had this 

procedure, which were discussed by the committee. 

Committee comments 

3.5 Training for this procedure is essential and should include 

mentoring. 

3.6 Clinical experts emphasised the importance of additional research. 

Concerns were expressed about the generalisability of study 

results from high-volume centres to smaller practices. To gain a 

deeper understanding of this procedure’s outcomes, the committee 

encourages further research through well-designed, suitably 

https://www.nice.org.uk/terms-and-conditions
http://www.nice.org.uk/Guidance/GID-IPxxxx/Documents
http://www.nice.org.uk/Guidance/GID-IPxxxx/Documents
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powered randomised controlled trials, or the use of registry data 

and audits. 

3.7 The committee was informed that contraindications to this 

procedure include pelvic inflammatory disease, endometriosis and 

previous rectal surgery. 

3.8 The committee noted that there are multiple methods and ports to 

do this procedure. 

3.9 It is important that further evidence is captured on patient selection 

and long-term outcomes (particularly vaginal prolapse). 

3.10 The committee was informed that this procedure is of particular 

benefit to people with a high BMI or a history of bowel surgery (for 

example, colectomy). This is because of improved operative 

function and view compared with laparoscopic surgeries. 

Tom Clutton-Brock 

Chair, interventional procedures advisory committee 

April 2023 
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